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As I write this, my final article as Section Chair, January is coming to a close 

and the Annual Conference and Exhibits is just weeks away.  Of course winter 

is in full swing and I can tell you it has really become tiresome.  I cannot wait for 

Spring to arrive.  My year as your Section Chair has been quite memorable.  My 

favorite part is attending the Spring and Fall district meetings.  I enjoyed the 

opportunity to speak and interact with so many water professionals. 

 

As for your Section, it continues to improve and excel in many areas.  One area 

that I’m extremely proud of is our MAC.  This committee, headed by Roger 

Riddle, works tirelessly behind the scenes to insure that the Annual Conference 

and Exhibits are an effective educational and networking experience.  This year, 

2010, it was time to begin soliciting proposals for the contracts for the Annual 

Conference for years 2013, 2014, 2015.  The committee took proposals from 

several facilities including the Marriott and conducted tours and meetings at 

those facilities to find the best package for our Association.  In the end the 

Indianapolis Marriott Downtown, where we currently hold the meeting, offered 

the best and most effective package.  In fact, the Marriott proved they wanted 

our continued business by making concessions that affected our current 

contracts.  The highlight was the lowering of the room rate to $139.00 per night 

and locking that rate in through 2015.  That is just one of the many examples of 

the things your fellow water professionals are doing to make everyone’s “job” a 

little better. 

 

Finally I’d like to leave you with a portion of an article I wrote earlier this year.  

To me, the following is one of the most important things that need addressing 

and warrant your attention. 

 

Our profession is only as good as those who are a part of it and everyone is 

needed, now more than ever.  I am painfully aware of the economic conditions 

within our State and I do understand how budgets have been squeezed, if not 

flattened, because of what has transpired over the last twenty-four months.  

Even with our economic problems we should all be concerned that the direction 

we’re heading in is one that will cause us to lose our connection with each other 
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and then lose our standing as the profession that provides safe water.  I had this discussion with a friend and 

we were trying to decide what our meetings/conferences were all about.  Are they educational and networking 

opportunities or are they networking and educational opportunities?  It’s the chicken vs. the egg syndrome.  I 

believe that education and networking are the keys to our success no matter which emphasis or order you put 

them in.  Attending workshops and/or the State Conferences gives every water professional an opportunity to 

learn from the presentations in the classrooms and learn from the experts in the exhibit hall.  You will also 

have an opportunity to network with your peers from across this great State and share what each other is 

doing to make water safe to drink.  I’ve been a party to discussions with folks from around the State trying to 

help someone solve an issue with their system.  What’s amazing is there’s always someone in the group that 

had that similar problem and had a solution.  This cannot happen if we don’t belong and participate.  As you 

prepare your 2011 budgets, please fight for your education, membership, training and conference line items 

and let your leaders know how valuable you are and your profession really is.   

 

Education matters, Membership matters, YOU matter.  We are water professionals and we are the profession 

that protects the public health through safe water.  

 

Thank you again for allowing me the opportunity to serve as your Section Chair.  I look forward to seeing all of 

you at the Section’s Annual Conference and Exhibition in Indianapolis at the Marriott Downtown, February 

22
nd

 through 24
th

.   
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Direct from the Director Dan Hood 

 

 

 

 

 

This year’s mid-winter board meeting was held in sunny, warm San Antonio, Texas.  Unfortunately, when we 

arrived it was neither sunny nor warm.  (When I say we I mean me and my body guard, aka my wife Pamela.) 

San Antonio was experiencing below normal temperatures.  It was unbelievably cold, that’s what the locals 

kept telling me.  I was pretty happy with 52 degrees as when we left Valparaiso that morning the temperature 

was 1. That’s right, 1 degree with a wind chill of -20 degrees.  From our perspective San Antonio was warm.    

On Saturday at the Board Special Session we went over the Treasurer’s Report and the proposed 2011 

budget.  It’s hard for me to get used to our Association’s twenty-eight million dollar budget. After the budget 

review we had a presentation on Facilitating Partnerships followed by a round table discussion of other 

organizations that AWWA might partner with on particular items when we might have a common goal. Some 

of the groups were very successful at thinking outside the box and generating some creative ideas.   

There was a membership update by Susan Franceschi, AWWA’s Chief Membership Officer.  The steady 

decline in membership and the reduction in number of dues paying members is very concerning. Our largest 

growing grade of membership is our Life Members, those individual members who have maintained continual 

membership for thirty years.  Past practice has been that paying dues is optional for life members.  I 

encourage all of you who are Life Members and are still working, to continue to pay your membership dues.  

Staff is evaluating the levels of individual membership and may recommend a plan to revise them. 

The work session concluded with a presentation from the Diversity & Member Involvement Committee by 

fellow director Martin Garcia.  Martin spoke about the committee’s definition of Diversity, which is that 

Diversity isn’t just about differences in sex, race, or religion, but also backgrounds, education, and 

experiences.  There were a few closing announcements and we adjourned.  

The Sunday board meeting started off with a welcome from our President, Joe Mantua, followed by a few 

announcements, roll-call, and the elections. First on the agenda was the election of the next AWWA 

President-Elect and four Vice Presidents.   

The two candidates for President each had 5 minutes to speak and then the vote was taken. Next were the 5 

minute presentations by the six candidates for Vice President, starting with the Director from Indiana. I 

thought he did a pretty fair job, got a few laughs and finished early.  The other candidates each took their turn 

to speak and the vote was taken.  There were three candidates for Director-at-Large and three candidates for 

Service Provider Director-at-Large.  Following the elections we took a short break and there was a lot of 

handshaking and offering of congratulations all around.  Some of the candidates, at least one that I know of, 

needed to make a wardrobe change and get back in their jeans. 

After the break, the vote was taken to approve the items on the Consent Agenda which comprised about a 

hundred pages of our meeting notebook.  Here’s a short summary of those items: approval of changes to the 

bylaws for several sections - Atlantic Canada, Intermountain, North Carolina, Puerto Rico, South Dakota, and 

Wisconsin; and the following policy statements were approved - Management of Groundwater, Sustainability, 

Water Quality Control in the Distribution Center, Assignment of Continuing Education Credit and Professional 

Development Hours, and Water Use Efficiency.  
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There was one new standard, B300a Hypochlorites Addendum.  There were thirteen revised standards. 

These ranged from B502 Sodium Polyphosphate to D104 Automatically Controlled, Impressed-Current 

Cathodic Protection for the Interior Submerged Surfaces of Steel Water Storage Tanks.   

The board approved several action items and the Treasurer’s report.  One of the more interesting items 

was the ratification of Toronto as the future site for ACE 2023 and 2029.  Toronto will be replacing 

Orlando in the six city rotation. Toronto’s new Direct Energy/Allstream Centre is located five minutes from 

downtown Toronto.  The two buildings are connected by an underground walkway.  The exhibit space is 

over 470,000 sq. ft. of continuous space which gives us room to grow. 

The most interesting item on the Treasurer’s Agenda, for those of us from Indiana, was the ratification of 

the appointment of our very own John Seever to the Audit Committee.  Thank you John for stepping 

forward and volunteering for what I’m sure must be a grueling task.  I didn’t particularly enjoy reviewing 

the line items of a twenty-eight million dollar budget and you volunteered to help audit it.  We need more 

volunteers like John, those who are ready to roll up their sleeves and go to work for our association. 

There were some other items on the agenda that are less exciting then those I’ve mentioned and the 

board meeting concluded right on schedule. 

You’ll notice this time I tried to be a professional and didn’t write anything about all of the sitting.   

Your Director ~ Dan 
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Committee Reports 

Why I Joined AWWA 

Last time in this column, I asked the question; “What’s your story about AWWA membership?” This issue's winner is 

Doris Morris. For her effort, Doris wins an AWWA pen with a LED light, laser and two-gigabyte flash drive properly 

packaged in the highly prized AWWA shopping bag. 

 

AWWA Membership-25 Years 

By Doris A. Morris 

 

After reading Phil Smith’s commentary in News Leaks about “Why I Joined AWWA” and receiving my AWWA 25-

year membership pin the same week, I decided to express my appreciation for the many benefits of the membership 

“family.” 

 

The AWWA organization provided introduction to people working in the water industry.  Early in my career, I needed 

“contacts” and jobs to pay the bills. The district meetings and annual conferences provided the learning curve for 

technical knowledge, but the listening to potential customers problems and needs within their water systems was the 

“edge” to get jobs and therefore keeping a paycheck.  

 

My appointment to the national membership committee by Foster Burba presented opportunities to work with people 

from many different AWWA Sections for seven years. Each year the friendship bonds are renewed while attending 

the conference exhibit halls and “parties” at other sections and ACE.   

 

The AWWA membership and water industry has provided me a “family” of hard working people who care about their 

families, neighbors and communities. The opportunity to be in many towns and cities throughout the years has left 

me with many memories and very respectful of “real” people who have had problems and joys in their families and 

communities.   

 

We are a “family” of sharing and caring people who work to provide clean drinking water. 

 

Thank you…Doris A. Morris 

 

NB: Foster S. Burba of the Kentucky-Tennessee Section is past president (1992) of AWWA. 

Membership Philip Smith, Chair 
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The annual Meter Madness Competition will be held Wednesday, February 23, 2011 at the Indiana 

Section’s AWWA Conference.  The following participants represent each of the five districts that 

competed and won at the individual fall district meeting competitions. 

 

William Jones, Town of Edinburgh, representing the Southeast District. 

 

Clint Buttery, Dubois Water Utilities, representing the Southwest District. 

 

Jerry Smith, City of Carmel Water, representing the Central District. 

 

Tim Sensibaugh, City of Ft. Wayne Utilities, representing the Northeast District. 

 

Jason Kesler, Logansport Municipal Utilities, representing the Northwest District. 

 

Eric Smith, Dubois Water Utilities, the 2009 Returning Champ. 

 

The Indiana Section encourages everyone to attend the Wednesday night reception and cheer on the 

participants in this very exciting, spirited competition.  The competitors will be assembling the Master 

Meter 5/8 x 3/4 positive displacement meter in hopes of securing their chance to represent the Indiana 

Section in the National Competition to be held at the ACE Conference in Washington D.C. in June of 

2011. 

 

Thanks in advance to everyone involved in this great competition.  See you in a few weeks. 

Competition       Jeff  Morris, Chair 
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Do you have a desire to get plugged into AWWA but aren’t sure how or if you have enough experience?  

Well stop right there…  The Young Professionals (YP) group is just for you!  The AWWA YP group is open 

to any member age 35 and under or anyone who is new to the water industry.  We are an energetic group 

of AWWA members with much to offer the Association. 

 

This year the YPs are coming together to kick off the Annual Conference with a Meet & Greet open to all 

AWWA young professionals.  This will be a time to network with fellow YPs and to enjoy appetizers, drinks 

and plenty of good company!  Feel free to join us on February 21 from 4:30pm to 5:30pm in the Santa Fe 

Room of the Indianapolis Downtown Marriott. 

 

Also new to the conference this year is the First Annual “Fresh Ideas” Poster Competition.  This competition 

is open to undergraduate and graduate students as well at professionals with less than 10 years of 

experience and is an opportunity for YPs to share the results of their work and/or academic projects. 

 

As you can see, the YP Committee has been hard at work this year.  YPs are the future of the water 

industry, and our goal is to provide networking, educational, service and social opportunities to help YPs get 

involved in AWWA.  The YP Committee is planning events throughout the summer, so stay up to date on 

YP events and happenings by checking the website listed below or by joining the “Young Professionals – 

Indiana Section AWWA” group now on Facebook.  If you would like more information about the YP 

Committee or are interested in signing up for the YP mailing list, contact Emily Nelson at the email listed 

below.(EmilyN@wesslerengineering.com) (http://www.inawwa.org/pages/youngpro_com.php) 

Young Professionals    Emily Nelson, Chair 
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Your AWWA Small Systems Committee is pleased to announce that the “Handbook for Board 

Members, Owners, Elected Officials, and Operators of Indiana Water Systems” has hit the 

streets.  If you have not yet received your copy, or would like additional copies to share, let us 

know and we will be happy to send them to you. You can call the AWWA office at 866-213-

2796 or email to mj-awwa@att.net. 

 

We wish to thank Phil Smith of Smith Group Consulting for the vital role he played in getting 

this publication to press.  Thank you, Phil! 

 

At our recent Small Systems Committee meeting, it was decided to conduct (in conjunction 

with Indiana Rural Water Association) four Introduction to Backflow Prevention and Cross Con-

nection Control workshops in 2011. The tentative dates are: 

 

• April 26 & 28, 2011 – Northwest Indiana locations TBD 

• May 10 & 11, 2011 – Southwest Indiana locations TBD 

 

Registration information will be sent later, and details will be posted on both the Indiana Sec-

tion AWWA website (www.inawwa.org) and the Indiana Rural Water Association website 

(www.indianaruralwater.org). 

 

We are also considering other workshop options for later in the year. 

 

FYI-Small Systems will continue to make its way into your mailbox in 2011.  We hope to pub-

lish one in April and one in October.  Please let us know if there are any topics you wish us to 

address in this newsletter or any workshop topics you wish us to consider. 

 

Hope to see you at the IN AWWA Annual Conference at the Indianapolis Downtown Marriott!! 

Small Systems Odetta Cadwell, Chair 

Silent Auction Cathy Fejer, Chair 

We are just about a couple weeks away from the conference and please do not forget to stop 

by the Water For People Silent Auction.  I am pleased to announce that last year’s efforts 

raised over $5,000 for this great charitable organization and we are looking forward to beat 

that this year with your generosity and support.   

 

We hope that your company will participate in the Silent Auction this year.  Each year since the 

Silent Auction’s inception, we have increased support and participation.  The Silent Auction 

builds interest throughout the conference and is a good way to showcase your business. 

 

The items are up for bid all day Tuesday and then placed at the “Meet and Greet” where the 

final bids take place.  Your company’s name will be published at the conference and in the 

Spring issue of News Leaks as well.  It is never too late to donate an item or two.  We are also 

happy to accept donations from individuals.  If it slipped your mind you may always bring it to 

the conference and I will get the item displayed or you may e-mail me at cfejer@valpo.us so I 

can get the appropriate forms ready before hand.      

 

The Silent Auction is a good way to get more of our Section members connected with Water 

for People.  Your support will help us not only advertise your business, but get the word out 

about this great AWWA supported charity. 
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Monday, February 21, 2011 

 

MARIOTT BALLROOM 1-4  OPENING SESSION 

1:30 pm – 4:00 pm   Strategic Planning Workshop 

4:00 pm – 5:00 pm   Indiana Section AWWA – Section Forum 

5:30 pm – 9:00 pm   Early Bird Registration (both registration desks) 

5:00 pm – 10:00 pm   Exhibitor Set Up 

 

Tuesday, February 22, 2011 

 

MARRIOT BALLROOM 1-4  OPENING SESSION 

8:00 am – 8:30 am   Moderator – Mike Simpson, Program Chair 

8:30 am – 9:30 am   Emergency Preparedness 

 

9:30 am – 10:15 am   BREAK – Visit the Exhibit Hall 

 

INDIANA BALLROOM A-D  Conservation 

10:15 am – 10:45 am   Reuse and Integrated Planning of Water Supplies 

10:45 am – 11:45 am   Plan Ahead by Evaluating Water Yield and System Demand on a Routine Basis  

 

MARRIOT BALLROOM 1-2  Treament 

10:15 am – 10:45 am   Wood-Based Activated Carbon for the Removal of TOC, MIB and Geosim in Drinking 

     Water 

10:45 am – 11:15 am   Implementation of ActiflowCarb and UV at the T.W. Moses Surface WTP to Ensure 

     Future Compliance 

11:15 am – 11:45 am   Today’s TOC – Tomorrow’s DBPs 

 

MARRIOT BALLROOM 3-4  Finance 

10:15 am – 10:45 am   The State Revolving Fund 

10:45 am – 11:15 am   Waterworks Rate Setting/Project Financing 

11:15 am – 11:45 am   Applying Financial, Environmental and Social Principals to Water and Wastewater 

     Planning 

 

LINCOLN ROOM    Water Storage Tanks 

10:15 am – 11:45 am   Water Storage Tank Design, Construction & Maintenance Workshop 

 

12:00 pm – 1:30 pm   KEYNOTE LUNCHEON 

 

INDIANA BALLROOM A-D  Safety 

1:30 pm – 3:00 pm   Accident Causation…Who, What, Where, How and Why? 

 

MARRIOT BALLROOM 1-2  Distribution 

1:30 pm – 2:00 pm   Water Distribution System Evaluation – Case Study 

2:00 pm – 2:30 pm   Water Quality in the Distribution System – Keeping up with Lead and Copper  

     Requirements 

2:30 pm – 3:00 pm   Distribution System Disinfection with Chloramines: Fundamentals for Operation and 

     New Developments 

2011 Annual Conference At-A-Glance  
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Tuesday, February 22, 2011 (continued) 

 

MARRIOT BALLROOM 3-4  Treatment 

1:30 pm – 2:00 pm   Concept to Completion – Softened Water for Aqua Customers 

2:00 pm – 2:30 pm   Designing a Ground Water Treatment Plant – A Community’s Perspective 

2:30 pm – 3:00 pm   Upgrade Your Lime Softening Plant with Reverse Osmosis 

 

LINCOLN ROOM    Water Storage Tanks 

1:30 pm – 2:00 pm   Water Storage Tank Design, Construction & Maintenance Workshop 

 

3:00 pm – 3:30 pm   BREAK – Visit the Exhibit Hall 

 

INDIANA BALLROOM A-D  History 

3:30 pm – 4:00 pm   Sault Saint Marie Historic Water Storage Tank Rehabilitation 

4:00 pm – 5:00 pm   A look at Indiana’s Rich History in the Waterworks Industry thru Postcards 

 

MARRIOT BALLROOM 1-2  Technology 

3:30 pm – 4:00pm   Using Building Information Modeling (BIM) to Reduce Errors and Conflicts Prior to  

     Construction in the Design of Water Treatment Plant Improvements and Construction 

4:00 pm – 4:30 pm   PPI-Bore Aid: New Software for Preliminary Design of Polyethylene Pipes Using  

     Horizontal Directional Drilling 

4:30 pm – 5:00 pm   How to design against long running cracks in Plastic Pipe for Water Applications 

 

MARRIOT BALLROOM 3-4  Regulatory 

3:30 pm – 4:00 pm   What Do I Really Need to Know from the 10 States Standards 

4:00 pm – 4:30 pm   Waterway Permitting:  What You Need to Know Before Your Project Crosses the Stream 

4:30 pm – 5:00 pm   Simultaneous Compliance Issues at a Small Utility 

 

LINCOLN ROOM    Water Storage Tank 

3:30 pm – 5:00 pm   Water Storage Tank Design, Construction & Maintenance Workshop 

 

5:15 pm – 6:30 pm   Fuller Award Reception and Silent Auction (Water-for-People) 

 

Wednesday, February 23, 2011 

 

INDIANA BALLROOM A-D  Ground Water 

8:00 am – 8:30 am   Ground Water Exploration for High Capacity Well Development 

8:30 am – 9:00 am   GWUDISW and Riverbank Infiltration – What’s the Difference 

9:00 am – 9:30 am   Novel Concepts in Water Well Rehabilitation: Addressing Iron Bacterial Issues 

 

MARRIOT BALLROOM 1-2  Management 

8:00 am – 8:30 am   Is Your Customer Service Actually Serving Customers 

8:30 am – 9:00 am   Effective Utility Management 

9:00 am – 9:30 am   Common Pitfalls in Contract Operator Agreements 

 

MARRIOT BALLROOM 3-4  Tanks 

8:00 am – 8:30 am   What’s in the Revised AWWA D102 Standard 

8:30 am – 9:00 am   Design Engineering for New Tank Construction – Lessons Learned 

9:00 am – 9:30 am   Comparison of Underwater and Drained Tank Inspection Methods 
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Wednesday, February 23, 2011(continued) 

 

LINCOLN ROOM    Operators Session 

8:00 am – 9:30 am   Operators School 

 

9:30 am – 10:15 am   BREAK – Visit the Exhibit Hall 

 

INDIANA BALLROOM A-D  Treatment 

10:15 am – 10:45 am   Planning for Implementation of UV Disinfection 

10:45 am – 11:15 am   Getting the Most Out of Your Filters through Optimization and Stress Testing 

11:15 am – 11:45 am   Water Treatment Plan Optimizating and Trouble Shooting Techniques 

 

MARRIOT BALLROOM 1-2  Maintenance 

10:15 am – 10:45 am   Implementing a Work Management System 

10:45 am – 11:15 am   Run, Repair or Replace – Developing a Program to Keep Your Water System Performing 

     Smoothly 

 

MARRIOT BALLROOM 3-4  IDEM 

10:15 am – 10:45 am   Sanitary Surveys 

10:45 am – 11:15 am   Controlling Ground Water Contamination Through Environmental Restrictive Ordinances 

11:15 am – 11:45 am   Well Water Pump Installer Licensing and Continuing Education Requirements 

 

LINCOLN ROOM    Operators Session 

10:15 am – 11:45 am   Operators School 

 

12:00 pm – 1:30 pm   AWARDS LUNCHEON 

 

INDIANA BALLROOM A-D  Distribution 

1:30 pm – 2:00 pm   Water Loss Control Through Leak Detection 

2:00 pm – 2:30 pm   Let’s Do A Water Audit – A how to guide 

2:30 pm – 3:00 pm   Advanced Metering Infrastructure 

 

MARRIOT BALLROOM 1-2  Safety 

1:30 pm – 2:15 pm   Traffic Safety 

2:15 pm – 3:00 pm   Protecting Your Assets – A Tank Owner’s Guide to Avoidable Safety Issues During a 

     Water Tank Re-painting Project 

 

MARRIOT BALLROOM 3-4  Planning 

1:30 pm – 2:30 pm   Accurate Anticipation of Future Water System Demands for Planning, Budgeting and 

     Scheduling Water Rates 

2:30 pm – 3:00 pm   INWARN 

 

3:00 pm – 3:45 pm   BREAK – Visit the Exhibit Hall 

 

INDIANA BALLROOM A-D  Distribution 

3:45 pm – 4:15 pm   Long Term Performance of Polyethylene Piping Materials in Potable Water Applications 

4:15 pm – 5:15 pm   Energy and Material Conservation Considerations for Sustainable Trenchless Pipelines 

 

MARRIOT BALLROOM 1-2  Planning/Case Studies 

3:45 pm – 4:15 pm   Case Study: Fawn River Crossing Water and Sewer Project 

4:14 pm – 4:45 pm   Developing a Game Plan for the Next 20 Years 

4:45 pm – 5:15 pm   Pilot Study Planning for Comparison of Alternative Pre-Treatment for RO Surface Water 

     Treatment 
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Wednesday, February 23, 2011(continued) 

 

MARRIOT BALLROOM 3-4  Treatment/Case Studies 

3:45 pm – 4:15 pm   Shedding Some Light on UV Disinfection 

4:15 pm – 4:45 pm   From Manual to Auto – The Story of Goshen Going Automatic 

4:45 pm – 5:15 pm   Case Studies of UV Disinfection Implementation at WTPs 

 

Thursday, February 24, 2011 

 

7:30 am – 8:30 am   Breakfast 

 

MARRIOT BALLROOM 7-10  Legislation and Water 

8:30 am – 9:15 am   Avoiding Revenue Erosion with Conservation:  Is it Even Possible 

9:15 am – 10:00 am   IDEM in Review and What’s on IDEM’s Agenda 
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Northwest District Randy Wynn, Trustee 

District Updates  

Good day all, hope everyone is having a healthy and uneventful winter. Here in the northwest we are busy working 

on a great program for spring meeting. We are finalizing plans to be in Monticello on May 20
th

.  It looks to be a 

great program followed by an afternoon of golf.  Hope to see everyone in February at the section conference, but if 

not, please plan on attending the Northwest District meeting.  If you ever have ideas for a meeting please feel free 

to share those with any of the officers.  Stay safe and warm and see you in Indianapolis. 
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Southeast District Kurt Riedman, Trustee 

The Southeast District is alive and well!   

 

Our spring meeting will be in Cambridge City on Tuesday, May 3, at the Golay Center.  As of now we will be 

having a discussion on SCADA systems.  The remainder of the program has yet to be determined. 

 

Lunch will be catered by the folks at the facility.  Additional information on the program, location, and possible 

after-meeting activities will be forthcoming. 

 

Hope everyone is well and is able to make it to Indianapolis in February! 
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Southwest District Ed Hollinden, Trustee 

Greetings from the Southwest! 

 

Jasper will be hosting the SW District Indiana AWWA meeting on May 4
th

, 2011. At this time the speakers and 

topics have not been secured but there will be a clay pigeon shoot to be held after the meeting as a creative 

option for afternoon activities.  

 

Your 2011 Southwest District Officers: 

 

Dave Bergman  President  Todd Williams  Vice-President 

Ed Hollinden  Secretary  Darrel Heisler  Treasurer 

Tim Nelson  Trustee 

 

See you all in the Spring! 
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Calendar of  Upcoming Events 

Note:  If you have any water industry related events you would like to add to the calendar, 

please contact Phil Bonneau at pbonneau@ortmandrilling.com.  

IRWA Upcoming Events 

 

Well Drillers & Pump Installers 

New Requirements & Continuing Education   

Fort Wayne --- March 1, 2011 

Remington --- March 2, 2011 

 

Basic Pump Sizing & Troubleshooting  

Fishers --- March 24, 2011    

 

ANNUAL SPRING CONFERENCE 

Holiday Inn Conference Center Columbus 

April 18 - 20, 2011  

 

IRWA Annual Golf Outing  

Otter Creek Golf Course in Columbus 

April 18, 2011  

 

IRWA/AWWA Operator Boot Camp 

Peru 

August 16, 2011 

 

Water Institute 

Holiday Inn Conference Center Columbus 

December 5-7, 2011 

 

Please see our website,  

Indianaruralwater.org 

for additional opportunities.  

Alliance of Indiana Rural Water 

 
Spring Conference 

March 16-17, 2011 

Bloomington Convention Center  

 

Management Conference 

April 1 & 2, 2011 

The Seasons Lodge -Nashville, IN  

 

Northern Operator Expo 

May 12, 2011 

Culver, IN  

 

Southern Operator Expo 

May 19, 2011 

Huntingburg City Park  

 

Scholarship Golf Outing 

September 22,2011 

Phil Harris Golf Course 

 

Fall Conference 

October 19-20, 2011 

Swan Lake Golf Resort 

Plymouth, IN 46563 

 

Please see our website, inh2o.org for 

additional opportunities. 



February 2011 News Leaks -  V7 I1 Page 23 

Chair 

Michael Simpson 

M.E. Simpson Company 

800.255.1521 

michael@mesimpson.com 

 

Chair-Elect 

Jeff Peters 

Wessler Engineering 

317.788.4800 

jeffp@wesslerengineering.com 

 

Vice Chair 

Duane Gilles 

American Water 

812.421.2120 

dgilles@amwater.com  

 

Secretary-Treasurer 

Alan Wiseman 

United Water 

317.639.7159 

alan.wiseman@unitedwater.com 

 

Assistant Secretary-Treasurer 

John Seever 

h. J. Umbaugh and Associates 

317.465.1500 

seever@umbaugh.com 

 

Past Chair 

Don Barnes 

Dupont Water Company 

812.873.6515 

donbmdsn@yahoo.com 

 

Director 

Dan E. Hood 

M.E. Simpson Company 

800.255.1521 

danhood@mesimpson.com 

 

Trustees 

 CN Tom Speer 

  City of Lawrence 

  317.529.9232 \ tspeer@cityoflawrence.org 

 NE Curtis Kent 

  Peerless-Midwest, Inc. 

  574.254.9050 \ curtis.kent@peerlessmidwest.com 

 NW Randy Wynn 

  Rochester Water Department 

  574.223.3412 \ water@rochester.in.us 

 SE Kurt Riedman 

  Brookville Utilities 

  765.647.2906 \ kriedman@etczone.com 

 SW Ed Hollinden 

  Jasper Municipal Water Utility 

  812.482.2010 \ ehollinden@ci.jasper.in.us  

 

 

2010-2011 Indiana 

Section Executive Board 

News Leaks Editors 

Editor 

Tony Alley 

Ortman Drilling & Water Services 

765.459.4125 

talley@ortmandrilling.com  

 

Assistant Editor - Layout 

Phil Bonneau 

Ortman Drilling & Water Services 

765.459.4125 

pbonneau@ortmandrilling.com  

 

Assistant Editor - Advertisements 

Dan McVay 

Natgun Corporation  

614.777.9886 

dmcvay@natgun.com 
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Advertiser Listing 

Black & Veatch ................................... 24 

BL Anderson ......................................... 6 

Bonar Group ....................................... 14 

CDM.................................................... 16 

Commonwealth Engineers.................. 17 

Corrpro Companies, Inc...................... 19 

Crawford Murphy & Tilly, Inc................. 9 

Dixon Engineering, Inc........................ 14 

E.J. Prescott, Inc.................. Inside Back 

EMMA Sales, LLC ................................ 7 

Ford Meter Box Company................... 13 

Gannett Fleming ................................. 20 

Greeley and Hansen LLC ................... 21 

GRW Engineers, Inc. .......................... 18 

HNTB Corporation .............................. 15 

Lawson-Fisher Associates, P.C............ 5 

M.E. Simpson Company ....Outside back 

Malcolm Pirnie, Inc. .............................. 7 

Midwestern Engineers, Inc. ................ 19 

Natgun Corporation ............................ 19 

Norman Noe Company ....................... 18 

Ortman Drilling & Water Services ....... 19 

O. W. Krohn & Associates, LLP.......... 15 

Peerless-Midwest ................ Inside Front 

Preload, Inc......................................... 16 

Strand Associates, Inc. ....................... 20 

Tank Industry Consultants .................. 14 

Tonka Equipment Company ............... 21 

Water Solutions Unlimited .................. 15 

Wessler Engineering........................... 24 

 



Water is a vital resource.
But at EJP, we never forget about your bottom 

line. We’re all about harnessing the power of 

water in a way that benefits both communities 

and the municipalities that serve them. That’s 

why we offer water management solutions, 

technologies and quality products that 

assure cost-savings, revenue generation and 

water conservation. For a complete list of EJP

products and services, visit www.ejprescott.com. 

We’re experts
with a precious 
resource. 

Your budget.

Water, SeWer, Drain & StormWater SolutionS

PIPELINE SPECIALISTS

1-800-eJP-24Hr
(357-2447)

www.ejprescott.com




